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Meeting Minutes of September 28, 2001

124 McNutt Hall, 9:30 to 11:30 a.m.
CALL TO ORDER
Chairman Kummer opened the meeting by welcoming everyone to the meeting and asked for a moment of silence for the victims of the terrorist attack in New York on Sept. 11.   At this time, he asked for introductions around the room.

Those attending were:

Academy members: 

John Bartel





Gerald Bersett

Richard Bullock

James Chaney

Delbert Day

Richard Hunt

Donald Kummer

Vernon McGhee

Robert Moore

Norbert Neumann

Thomas O’Keefe, 

Robert Quenon

Joseph Rupp

Lee Saperstein

George Taylor

Marvin Zeid

Representatives of UMR: 
Richard Brow, Chairman, Ceramic Engineering

Phil Campbell, Director, Development

Jeff Cawlfield, Head of Geological Engineering

Cecilia Elmore, Student Recruitment Coordinator

Larry Grayson, Chairman, Mining Engineering

Linda Guyton, Administrative Asst, Dean’s Office

Ron Kohser, Associate Dean, Dean’s Office

Arvind Kumar, Chairman, Nuclear Engineering

Leslie Rigsby, Development Officer

Nick Tsoulfanidis, Associate Dean, Dean’s Office

David Wronkiewicz, Assoc. Prof., Geology & Geophysics

REVIEW AND APPROVAL OF PAST MINUTES
The first topic of discussion was the review and approval of past minutes.  Don Kummer entertained the motion that they be approved.  The motion was seconded by John Bartel and passed unanimously.

REVIEW AND APPROVAL OF AGENDA
The next agenda item was a request to make any changes to the existing agenda.  Don Kummer entertained the motion that the agenda be approved as it.  The motion was seconded by Jerry Bersett and passed unanimously.

ANNOUNCEMENTS
Dr. Saperstein announced that there should be no parking tickets issued and if someone should receive one to let Linda know and she will see that it is honored.  

Linda has tickets to the Leadership Luncheon and if you haven’t already received one please see her before you leave and she will give you one.    

All department chairman will try to attend this meeting for any input you may need from them.

Mr. Kummer announced that he is in need of someone to attend the Alumni Constituent Relations Committee meeting for him on Saturday at 8:00 am.  Marvin Zeid agreed to attend.

SCHOLARSHIP COMMITTEE REPORT

Tom O’Keefe announced that there is $15,000 in the scholarship fund right now and that should generate $750.00 of income to be used for scholarships.  He plans to do the same as last year for distribution.   That is, students already in the departments are rewarded for recruiting undecided students into the SOMM.  We may also award a scholarship to a Jackling student.

NOMINATING COMMITTEE REPORT
There was no one present to give a nominating committee report.  It was suggested that Jim Spehr has served for a long time on this committee and we need to come up with a someone to take his place.

It was stated that the academy members have exhausted the obvious candidates to nominate and need  input from the departments.  It was also asked if the Development Office could submit some names.  Ms. Rigsby stated that she had e-mailed the department chairs about this and has four names to pass on to Mr. Kummer.  The process for nominations needs to start now.  We need the names by December for them to go through the nomination process.

ENROLLMENT

Dr. Saperstein asked each member to look in their packets and find the fourth-week enrollment grid.  At this point, he explained the chart from bottom to top.  The distance education degrees and how they will be incorporated in the totals was discussed.  Mining engineering has some courses out on the web.  The SOMM currently has five or six new degrees being worked on.  We also need these numbers to be included in the chart.  The Career Fair was on campus yesterday.  There were 196 companies and a lot of them are looking for our students.  The transfers made a dramatic turn-around this semester.

Dr. Saperstein announced that Dr. Watson has left UMR.  The Metallurgical Engineering Department polled their faculty and unanimously asked Ronald Kohser to serve as Chair; this to become effective Oct. 1, 2001.  The school chairs and associate deans then received interest from three faculty members for candidacy to the Associate Dean for Instruction.  Dr. Jeff Cawlfield was elected to become Assoc. Dean of Instruction also effective Oct. 1.  He is also the Head of Geological Engineering and Director of Freshman Engineering.  Jeff did not feel he could continue his position in freshman engineering and subsequently Dr. Chris Ramsay, Associate Professor in Metallurgical Engineering,  has agreed to take over that position.   Dr. Saperstein has asked them to think of “renewal and innovation”.  We have done well, but we can always do better.  

Scholarships and their influence on potential students were discussed.  The scholarships are very influential in determining a student’s preference and subsequently their major.  Dr. Cawlfield said that in freshman engineering they do not try to push a student toward any specific department or department’s scholarships.  They try to let the student go the department of their choosing.  

BUDGET AND BUDGET PLANNING
Dr. Saperstein announced that we have a new chancellor and provost.  The leadership of the campus have been meeting intensely lately.  We are looking at less money in the system and we are trying to stay fiscally sound.  We will have a new School of Management and Information Systems.  Our Provost is numerically driven and he looks at output against income.  The SOMM’s research has been on a continual rise in the last four years and Dr. Shah’s model takes into account the research in our school.   We need to get our numbers to the point that we can justify all of our faculty.  Every class enrollment was examined in this model.  Dr. Shah has indicated that he is not putting our programs on a chopping block or thinking of consolidation.  He has been explicit that he is not out to close programs.  Faculty replacements were discussed.  We will keep a rainy day fund and plan on four new faculty positions in the near term.  We do have a priority list on filling the positions.  

At this time Larry Grayson talked on Energy and the development of an Energy Issues Interest Center.

INDUCTION OF NEW MEMBER
Chairman Kummer introduced Mr. Joseph Rupp and presented him the Miner Statue and Academy Certificate to complete his induction into the SOMM Alumni Academy.  A round of applause and photos were taken.

SOLAR CAR PRESENTATION
The solar car team made a presentation.  This year they came in second place behind the University of Michigan but ahead of approximately 40 other teams.  They will be traveling to Australia next  month and are asking for sponsorship from the Academy or Academy members.  They left all information with Don Kummer should anyone need it.

STRATEGIC PLANNING
Dr. Day commented that, if you think about it, our enrollment needs to be increased annually by just about how many academy members there are.  If each member would make an effort to help the school’s enrollment by enrolling one student into the school that would help take care of our enrollment problems.  Don Kummer said this was a good suggestion and that the academy will take that challenge.  Dr. Saperstein said that he, Cecilia,  and Dean Goff will try to get more material to each member to help them in this endeavor.  

The academy helped us in an important role by having an ad hoc summer meeting in St. Louis.  At this time, Dr. Saperstein spoke on strategic plans for the school.  Dr. Saperstein commented on the minutes from the summer meeting.  From the suggestions in those minutes we rewrote the Strategic Plan for the School and each department will write their plans to fit the rewrite.  

Our campus goal is to go in national reputation from Tier II to Tier I.  The SOMM get very specific in our performance goals, such as, we want 800-1000 in enrollment.   Tuesday, Sept. 25, we held a SOMM Chairs and Assoc. Dean’s Retreat to get down to see what all this means.  At the meeting we came up with departmental goals and some numbers we are still working on.  Dr. Day commented that plans are best when they are kept simple and our objectives should be simple.  Enrollment is our goal and the others are not attainable without it.  We are in an enrollment crisis problem.  We must keep our goal an attainable objective.  

Dr. Saperstein talked about the Admissions Office and the new Dean of Enrollment, Jay Goff, and the recent structure of the office.

JACKLING INSTITUTE
Dr. Kohser gave a report on the Jackling 2001 Institute, which ha a good summer.  Total participation was 100 students and eight teachers for Jackling I and 30 students for Jackling II.  This year the campus did an umbrella brochure in support  of all summer programs on campus.   We will be entering our 29th year for Jackling.  Our Jackling flyer is in draft form and with the Academy’s approval it will be printed.  The Fall Open House is October 20.  The Jackling application is on our web site for everyone’s information.  

SPRING 2002 INDUCTION CEREMONY
Order of the Golden Shillelagh will be in Kansas City on April 26-28, 2002.  It was not decided where to have the Academy Induction ceremony in Kansas City or Rolla.  It was decided that we would have to work on this quickly.

NEW BUSINESS

None.

ADJOURNMENT
Meeting adjourned at 11:40 a.m.   
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